
CABL Meeting Minutes
Held on Friday, March 17, 2006 from 2:50 pm – 3:10 pm at Banner Good Samaritan

Present:

Gail Bacani-Arizona State Hospital Dawn Humay-Boswell Memorial Hospital/Sun Health
Jan Baum-John C. Lincoln Health Network Jackie Jeffrey-Banner Good Samaritan Medical Center
Kathy Bilko-Banner Desert Samaritan Medical Center Cinda McClain-Banner Thunderbird Medical Center
Rebecca Birr- Maricopa Integrated Health System Amy Priftakis-Maricopa Integrated Health System
Kathleen Carlson – John C. Lincoln Health Network Mary Riordan-Arizona Health Sciences Library
Evonda Copeland-Scottsdale Healthcare Shea Lora Robbins-Banner Good Samaritan Medical Center
Sally Harvey- Banner Good Samaritan Medical Center Helen Seaton-Unaffiliated/Retired
Fred Heidenreich-Arizona Health Sciences Library Janene Wandersee-Banner Good Samaritan Medical Center
Sheila Hofstetter-Arizona State University/Noble Library Kathy Zeblisky-Phoenix Children’s Hospital

Minutes:

TOPIC DISCUSSION
I.    Call to Order CABL President Rebecca Birr called the meeting to order at 2:50 p.m.

II.   Approval of Minutes Minutes of February 15, 2006 meeting were distributed, reviewed and approved as submitted.

III.  Treasurer’s Report In Diana Rogers absence Becky Birr gave the Treasurer’s Report. 51 members have paid their dues and
there are 22 outstanding dues still owed.  The CABL balance as of 3/17/2006 was $3,201.41.  When all
members have paid the new CABL Directory will be created.

IV. Old Business

            

No Old Business.

V.   New Business
A. Go Local

      B.  Evidence Based Practice 
      College of Nursing

    

Kathleen Carlson briefly explained ‘Go Local’ a project of MedlinePlus. Links for local healthcare
organizations, physicians, nursing homes, support groups, health screening providers, etc. are being
inputted for any consumer to find specific information for local contacts in Arizona.

Sheila Hofstetter said the EBP Consortium meets every 3-4 months. The next meeting is scheduled for
Monday, March 20, 2006 at the VA Medical Center in Phoenix from 8-10am. Sheila said Arizona State
University will host the EBP website. There will be assessment tools and value added materials to help
those interested in EBP. There was some confusion over the EBP Consortium’s mailing list but it seems
to have been ironed out.
Sandy Kramer from the University of Arizona was introduced and she is involved with the EBP
Consortium.
Lora Robbins spoke briefly about the EBP/CABL Poster for MLA.



VI.  Announcements      
          A. Next CABL meeting The next CABL meeting will be Wed., June 21, 2006 at Phoenix Children’s Hospital. It will be a

sharing session from those who attended MLA.
 

VII.  Adjournment The business meeting was adjourned at 3:10pm.
      

Michael Miller from UCLA was the speaker of “Geeks Bearing Gifts.” The MLGSCA CE course on new technology preceded the CABL business
meeting. 
Respectfully Submitted – Kathleen Carlson, CABL Secretary


